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Hello to all, 
 
July has lived up to it reputation with the heat. Since this summer got off to an early start, hopefully 
August will cool off a bit. 
 
We are home now from Gillette and the 103rd FMCA International Convention and RV Expo. The 
weather cooperated for the most part, except for the wind, and Wyoming didn’t let us down there. 
 
The Governing Board was held on Wednesday, July 7th where we elected a new President, Rett 
Porter, Senior Vice President, Gary Milner. Reelected Secretary Kathie Balogh and elected Barbara 
Smith as Treasurer.  
 
The Governing Board also vote to reduce the FMCA annual due to $50.00 to renew and $60.00 to 
join.  
 
On Saturday morning the newly elected officers were installed into office along with the current 
NAVPs. I was one of those newly elected NAVPs to the office of National Area Vice President for the 
South Central Area. It will be an Honor to serve you the member of the Area. I would like to thank all 
the folks that voted for me and especially Joe Wright for preparing me for the position, THANK YOU 
ALL. 
 
We are now gearing up for the 47th South Central Area Rally in Hutchinson, Kansas, October 6th 
through the 9th. It will be the first time to be back in Hutchinson since 2011. All our Cadre are busy 
preparing their areas to help make this an outstanding Rally. The one thing we need currently are 
Volunteers to help in all areas. So, if you are planning on coming to Hutch and would like to help, 
please contact myself or any of our officers.  
 
I hope you all have a great Summer and hope to see each of you in Hutchinson, 
 
 

Herman Mullins 
National Area Vice President South Central Area 

            
 


